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‘I did not come to be served, but to serve.’ 
Matthew 20.28 

This week’s value: Service 
Dear parents and carers, 

This week in Collective Worship we looked at the value of 
service. The children helped me to retell the story through rap 
from the Bible, 1 Kings 17:7-24, about a widow who served by 
sharing all she had and was rewarded in an amazing way.  

 
As you know, this week we were asked by the Diocese of Truro 

to video a class singing a hymn for them to use to lead worship 

singing at the Easter Service on Tuesday 28th March. As our 

children are so amazing, we decided that we should send a 

video that included all the children at Bishop Cornish. On 

Thursday, after Collective Worship, Tim Parkman videoed the 

whole school singing, Be Still and Celebrate, both of which are 

part of our Easter Service at St Stephens Church next 

Wednesday. The children as ever sang beautifully. Katie 

Fitzsimmons (Director of Education at the Diocese) sent the 

following message. “I love these!  How wonderful! I am 

beaming from ear to ear, that has really cheered me on a very 

soggy afternoon!” 

Thank you to the children for their beautiful singing, the 
teachers for supporting the children and Tim for his wonderful 
tech skills.  
This weekend, our football teams are heading off to Bristol to 
take part in the Southwest England Football Finals 
Massive amounts of luck to both our Girls and Boys Football 
Teams. Have a great time. The whole school is very proud of 
you.  
A huge thank you to Mr Brown for all his work and to our 

supportive parents.  

Today, you will be receiving your child’s annual written report. 

Myself and Mrs Oakes have had the joy of reading the reports 

and we were blown away by how hard the children are working 

and reading their comments about what they are most proud 

of. We hope you enjoy reading them as much as we have. 

Have a lovely weekend.  
Mrs Tracey Fletcher 
Headteacher 
 

Dates for your diary 
 

Tuesday 28th March – 3.15pm 
Chocolate Tombola, games, raffle, light 
refreshments 
 
Wednesday 29th March  
Easter Service, St. Stephen’s – 2pm 
Cross Country Presentation – Liskeard 7pm 
 
Thursday 30th March 
County Schools Primary Cross Country Finals – 
good luck to Jess, Elin, Olivia, Lucas S and Jacob S 
 
Friday 31st March 
Last day of term - No extra curricular clubs or 
After School Club 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Science Week 

I would like to say a big thank you 

to all of the parents who 

volunteered their time to come in 

and contribute to such a 

wonderful science week.  Also, 

thank you to all of the children 

who made a fantastic effort to 

enter the Science Fair - what 

Super Scientists we have here in 

our midst at Bishop Cornish.  It 

was such an amazing experience 

to walk around and enjoy all of 

your creations. 

Mrs Lucy Dinham  

Yr 3 teacher and Science Lead 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sports Report 

Year 3/4 East Cornwall Football Finals 

A huge well done to the team who finished 2nd in the above tournament, thus qualifying them for the 

Cornwall County Finals in May. 

Football C Team Vs SRG B Team 

Playing their first ever match the team did so well to lose 5-1 to a really strong SRG team in an excellent, 

good-natured match. 

Diamond Shield County Cup Quarter Finals  

On Thursday night our boys team entertained Biscovey, just 24 hours before departing for Bristol for the 

SW England Finals. Playing their best football of the season, we eventually triumphed 6-2 to send us into 

the Semi-Finals. Man of the Match was Matthew E, who was outstanding in the 2nd half. Well done boys! 

Achievement Awards 
 

Rosie in Reception Class has been trying so hard with 
her writing so she deserves the achievement award this 
week. She has been trying really hard to think about 
sounding out carefully. Well done Rosie.  
 
Jeremy in Year 1 has been working hard with his writing 
and created some super sentences about our recent 
trip to the zoo. He has a positive and hardworking 
attitude to all his subjects. Keep up the great work 
Jeremy! 
 
Beau T in Year 2 for writing an amazing letter to the zoo 
which was full of interesting words. Beau you are 
working so hard on your writing at the moment and we 
are really proud of you! 
 
Jacob in Year 3 has been making an amazing effort in 
his writing. 
 
Megan Year 4 is always hard working and gets on with 
her learning sensibly. This week she has been quietly 
working away, focussing carefully and completing 
everything as asked. Well done. 
 
Rebecca in Year 5 has worked extremely hard to write a 
story about Goldilocks. Amazing work Rebecca! 
 
Matthew has written a brilliant report for RE, using lots 
of technical vocabulary and focussing on outstanding 
presentation skills.  His job description for a local vicar 
was also outstanding!  Matthew always gives 100% and 
has an amazing work ethic.  Keep up the good work 

Matthew       

 

 

Value Awards 
 
Samuel in Reception Class is this week’s value winner 
for service. Sammie tries hard to be a super friend to all 
and is an amazing helper in reception class. Well done 
Samuel!  
 
Joeanns in Year 1 is always willing to help others, not 
just in our class but in other classes too. She is a kind 
and caring Year 1 role model and should be proud of 
how considerate she is with others.  
 
Jasper in Year 2 is so kind to his friends and indeed any 
child in the classroom. He serves everyone by making 
sure that they are alright and he tidies up so well for 
Mrs Oakes!! 
 
Elijah in Year 3 loves to help with jobs and this week he 
used his initiative to serve others in our class by 
handing out rulers when the children needed them. 
 
Moses in Year 4 is receiving this week's award for the 
service he gives to his sports and for representing the 
school in football. Well done. 
 
Katy in Year 5 is extremely helpful around the class and 
demonstrates the value of service daily. Thank you for 
being so helpful. 
 
Charlotte and Katherine in Year 6.  They always help 
keep their classroom neat and tidy and always offer to 
help handing out books. I’m not sure what we would do 
without them.  Thank you for all your kind service to 

our class.        
 



This week in school we have… 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week Year 2 have been amazing at maths 

as they get to grips with multiplication and 

division. They have also been perfecting their 

use of question marks and writing letters to 

the zoo about their favourite animals. We 

have worked hard on the Easter story and 

thought carefully about resurrection and what 

this is. In science we have thought about 

recycling, and we have learnt all about 

Florence Nightingale and why she is famous. 

We are very glad that she changed hospitals 

for the better! 

This week Year 1have been thinking about the 

Easter Story and created some artwork reflecting 

on how the story changes from sadness to 

happiness, using the themes of darkness and 

light in their drawings. They have also been 

writing recounts about their recent trip to the 

zoo and making healthy fruit faces in Design 

Technology. 

 

 

 

This week Reception class have been watching 

their sunflower seeds and cress grow. Every 

day they have been excited to see how much 

they have changed and how much they have 

grown. They have also been learning about 

Easter and made the most of the sunshine by 

painting pictures outside.  

 

 

This week, Year 6 have had a visit from author Rob Holmes.  The children loved listening to his 

stories and taking part in some mindfulness activities.  They have also been revisiting the Islamic 

faith, learning about Muhammed (PBUH) and how the press can distort stories about different 

faiths.  We have also been practising our scene of the Crucifixion ready for our Easter Service next 

week.   

This week, Year 4 have been learning all about 

food chains in science and sketching animals in 

food chains in our art sessions. We have worked 

very hard learning our song for the Easter service 

next week, focussing on what it may have been 

like for Jesus in the Garden of Gethsemane and 

reflecting in our own lives upon a time when we 

may have felt lonely or afraid. This week's photos 

are part of some freeze frame drama work about 

what loneliness might look like.  

 

This week Year 3 have been 

perfecting their performance for the 

Easter Service, writing up our Flood 

stories and continuing our fractions 

work. 

 

Year 5 had a visit to Plymouth this week investigating the 

effects of WW2.  Did you know that Plymouth had more 

bombs dropped per person than London?  

In English this week the children finished their newspaper 

reports and should all be very proud of their amazing 

writing, I know that I was really impressed reading them. In 

Maths Year 5 have been finding fractions of a quantity. In 

RE, Year 5 investigated ‘What did Jesus do to save human 

beings?’ In Music they have been comparing The Fresh 

Prince of Bel Air to Ready or Not by The Fugees.  Finally in 

History, the children are now creating a fact file about 

World War 2. 
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Sports Photos 

Year 3-4 East Cornwall 

Football Finals 

Wadebridge 

Landrake Fun Run 


